
                 Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular 
 
 
 
            Thursday April 11, 2019 
 
 
The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 
Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 
Ritterbeck. All Trustees were present.  
 
Minutes Approved.  
                                             

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.  
 
PUBLIC SPEAKS 
Donald & Diane Lapp informed trustees about a bad catch basin on Murray Square. Road 
Superintendent McNutt will look into it. Fire Chief Shawn Lynch said he would like to 
hold a meeting and possibly discuss a Public Safety levy for the township. Lynch said the 
levy for the Tuscarawas Valley Middle School will soon expire and that may free up some 
levy money. Lynch said they had to cut staffing and are at the end of the services they can 
provide. If the school district constructs a new school in Sandy Township Bolivar and 
Mineral City will lose its village income tax. Patrick Eddy, firefighter and EMT said the 
fire department has just spent $40,000 in unexpected vehicle expenses that were not in 
their budget  
 
Fiscal Officer gave Trustees Bank Reconciliation for April to review and sign and 
quarterly Revenue and Appropriations 
 
TRUSTEES 
 
Motion by Haueter and seconded by Ackerman to appoint Shawn Lynch fire prevention 
officer and Rich Wigfield assistant fire prevention officer for 2019 in the Township. Roll 
call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Motion by Ritterbeck and seconded 
by Haueter to move the township savings account to STARS Ohio investment. Roll call 
Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by 
Haueter to increase pay for cleaning the Bolivar Library to $37.50 per cleaning. Roll call, 
Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. The village also pays $37.50 per cleaning 
the library. Trustees will have a work session at 6:00 pm on April 25 to discuss TIF’s.  
The Board then discussed Township affairs in general and a motion to adjourn was made 
and so ordered by the Chairman.   
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ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED: 
______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman 
John P. McClellan.                                       Mike Haueter 
______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee                
Don Ackerman                                             Matthew S. Ritterbeck   



 


